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NOVEMEER 1978

Dear Homeowner,

The Seashore News is one of the best ways we have to bring you. information on
matters which affect you and matters of interest. I urge you to read it. For
. example, some of the following items will affect mos st resldents:

COMMITTEE CHATRMEN-Two of our Committee Chalrmen, Carole Daly, Reereation, and
Myron Wasson, Landscaping ard Djintenﬁnde, have submitted thelr resignations
for personal reasons. We will miss them. Thank you, Carole and Myron, for all
that you have done to help the Commumity.

Dorothy Tudley and Ellen,Hénna have been appointed Co-Chairmen of the Recre-
ation Comiittee, and Director John PBulleit will act as Chairman of the Land-
scaping and Maintenance Conmittee on a temporary basis.

SLOPE DRATNS-A number of private lots in our Community have drains which were
installed to take excess water from those lots down a slope to the street or
to property below. The entrances or openinys to these draing are located in
the rear or side yards. The owners of the lots which have this type drain
have the responsibility to see that the openings to the drain on their pro-
perty is uncbstructed at all times and that water from the surrounding area
can flow freely to the drain.

OWNERS OF PROPERTY WITH SLOPE DRATNS ARE REQUESTED TO CHECK THEIR DRAINS AND
DO WHAT IS NECESSARY TO ASSURE THAT THE OPENINGS ARE UNOBSTRUCTED AND THAT
WATER WIIL FLOW FREELY FROM THE ADJACENT PROPERTY TO THE DRAINS. IF THIS IS
NOT DONE BY THE OWNERS BEFORE DECEMBER 1, 1978, THE ﬁSSOCIATION, IN ORDER TO
PREVENT POSSIBLE DAMAGE TO COMMON PROPERTY, WILL UNDERTAKE TO CORRECT THE
PROBLEM AND INVOICE THE PROPERTY OWNER FOR ALIL, COSTS.

ADMITTANCE OF REALTORS~It has been customary to admit non~resident realtors
through the mamed gates if they display a real estate agency card. At the
request of the Security Committee, the Board of Directors has decided to
discontinue this practice. In the future non-resident realtors will not
be admitted through the manned gates unless a property owner has called or
written the guard and authorized admittance.

(continued)

NOV 7 &

Abde. F




MOTOR VEHICLE PARKING-The Board of Directors has approved a statement which
clarifies a regulation in the CC&R's regarding motor vehicle parking in the
Community. The full text of the statement is included in this issue of the
Seashore News. Please read it carefully and comply since we intend to en-
force it.

ANTMAL CONTROL~The Board has approved a.procedure for animal control. The
full text of the procedure is included in thls issue of the Seashore News.

APPRECTATION-The Board is very fortunate to have Iois Songer as Recording
Secretary. She deftly captures the right words and phrases to provide a
clear, concise record. Thank you Lois.

The Men's Club has donated $1000 to the Association for additional accous-
tical panels in the General Purpose Room. The Association will pay an -
equivalent amount, and the panels will be installed. We are all grateful
to the Men's Club. Thank you! '

VMerle Zelgner, représenting the Capistrano Valley Lions Club, presented a
check for $50 to the Assoclation for its cooperation on a Lions Club pro-
Jject. Thank you Merle, and thank you Lions.

REGULAR BOARD MEETING-Cur next regular Poard meeting will be on Tuesday,
November 11, at 8:00 P.M. Again, we will have reports from Officers and
Committee Chalrmen and an open session. We would like to see you there.

Sincerely,

Jim Guthrie, President
Niguel Shores Conmunity Association




OFFICE REORGANIZATTION

With the opening of Niguel Shores new office addition in October of this
" year, it became necessary to reorganize our offices. The new office ad-
dition consists of two offices and a conference room for business meet-
ings of the Poard of Directors and Association Committees. The other
offices will be used by the General Manager, Roger Wilson, and the
assoclation secretary, Silvia Moreno who was recently hired to fill this
new position. ©She will be the secretary for the General Manager, handle
incoming calls, typlng the Seashore News, and many other duties.

The ex1st1ng offices will provide space for our Office Manager Bcokkeeper,
Kathy Abbatecola, and the Commnity Center Coordinator, Cathy Quijano.

As Community Center Coordinator, Cathy will have increased responsibilities
in coordinating all the Community Center functilons, assisting the Rec-
creation Committee plan social activities, and supervise assoclation
sponsored recreation programs and contract classes throughout the year.
She will be available to handle all guestions and problems relating to
your needs at the Community Center and Recreation activities. Kathy
Abbatecola will continue to handle all bookkeeping responsibilities,

issve key cards and security stickers, and many other business related
duties as in the past.

We have a very small office staff, but you should know our goal is to
provide you with the best Community Center services we possibly can

We hope you visit the Commnity Center more in the future and find your
VlSlt more enjoyable than ever before.

COMMUNITY PROJECTS UNDERWAY

Slope Repair-Starting the first week in November, H & H Grading, Inc.
will begin work repairing the slope faillures in seven areas caused
during the heavy rains last winter. They will bte using bulldozers,
backhoe egquipment and dump trucks to do the repairs. The repairs will
be done on sections of the following slopes: DMoonsall, Windward, Fly-
ing Jib, Niguel Shores Dr., and Niguel Road. We must ask for your
cooperation in parking your cars, and your guests cars away from the
work areas during construction. It is important to say that the repairs
are being fixed according to the design and specifications of Leighton
and Assoc1dtes a well lknown local soll engineering and geology firm.

Slurry Seal the Streets-During the month of November, Niguel Shores will
be slurry sealing all the streets in the comunity, with the exception
of the Villas. The slurry seal is an asphalt slurry mixture made from a
closely gradcd fine aggregate, emulsified asphalt and water, all care-
fully calibrated and mixed to form a mortar-like compound. The slurry
acts as a preservative and seals the streets prohibiting moisture to
sink dovm into the asphalt which would cause cracking, depressions, and
other damage to the streets. You will be notified in advance when your
street will be slurried. We will provide you with instructions on where
. to park your cars and the hours the streets will be closed prior to
starting. So, be watching for our notices regarding this project and
look cut for traffic control signs and barricades that will be used.

Sincerely,

Roger D. Wilson
General Manager
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October 13, 1978

RESCLUTION:, MOTOR VEHICLE PARKING

Whereas, Article IX, Sec. 8 of the Niguel Shores Community Association Declaration
of CC&R's states that '"No mobilehome, boat, truck or trailer of any kind shall be...
parked...on any property or street within Niguel Shores ir such manner as to be
visible from any neighboring property..."; and

Whereas, enforcement personnel requires clearly stated standards to implement effec—
tive enforcement of the existing CC&R provisions; it is therefore

RESOLVED, that:

A compact van (e.g. Chevy-Van, Ford Econoline, Dodge Tradesman, Volkswagen,
ete.) will be allowed to.be visibly parked provided it does not exceed 135
inch wheelbase or 80" overall height (including roof-mounted appurtenances).
These standards are applicable to vans with interiors converted to mini-
motor homes.

A pickup, or a utility vehicle (e.g. Jeep, Bronco, Blazer, Scout) will be
allowed to be visibly parked provided it does not exceed 135" wheelbase
nor 80" overall heighth; and further provided that any body or shell moun-
ted behind the cab does not .extend more than 6 inches above the chassis
manufacturer's original roof-line specification of the cab; and further
provided that the vehicle has no unsightly external rigging (e.g. a power
winch).

(Wheel. base is measured from the center of the front wheel to
the center of the rear wheel. "Compact van", "pickup" and
"utility" vehicle terminology is interded to conform with
established automotlve Industry usage of these categorical
terms). v

Application for temporary exemption may be made to the Association office for
a guest-vehicle, or a manber—owned vehlicle being loaded or unlcaded, or requ1r1ng
emergency service.

Subject to the foregoing standards, no mobile home, motor home, motor bus, truck,
van, camper, any other type of vehicle employing a ftruck chasis, nor any semi-
frailer, trailer or boat shall be parked, stored, maintained, constructed or re-
paired on any property or street within Niguel Shores in such manner as to be
visible from any neighboring property.

Violations will be dealt with in accordance with CC&R enforcement procedure,

which may culminate in tow-away or other legal action following notification
from the Assoclation's attorney.
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August 30, 1978

Niguel Shores Community Associations
Notice of Animal Control Procedure

In order to reduce the amount of nulsance and damage done to prop-
erty and persons in Niguel Shores relating to animals violating
ordinances established by the County of Orange and enforced by the
Orange County Animal Control Office, the Association recommends the
following steps to each property owner or member who experiences
the problems caused by uncontrolled animals:

1) DNotify the Orange County Animal Control Office when
you observe dogs or other animals running loose in
the community. Call 634-7301 between the hours of
8 A.M. and 5 P.M. any day of the week, hours after
5 P.M. call the Sheriff at 834-3000. Their field
services staff has animal control trucks available
from 7:30 A.M. to 10 P.M. and after 10 P.M. for emer-
gency situations only. Whenever you contact the
Animal Control Office about a complaint, they need
the following information, if available:

A. Description of Animal

B. Times of day animal is sighted

C. Locatilions observed

D. If known, name and address of the owner

2) Notify the Assoclation in writing of your complaint
with the same information so that we may keep a file
on the offender (This information will remain
confidential).

3) If the problém is not corrected or if the problem.
pertains specifically to uncontrolled barking dogs or
other animals disturbing the peace, you must contact
the Operations Officer who handles all of these prob-
lems. The Operations Officer is available Monday
through Friday from 10 A.M. to 4 P.M, As a last
resort, you may file a request for criminal complaint
at the Animal Control Office in person at 561 City
Drive, City of Orange, 92668 (Garden Grove Freeway—-
City Drive Exit--across the street from the City
Shopping Center). After you file a complaint, the
County notifies the owner that they have 5 days to
abate the nuisance caused by their animal or the
County will take the owner to court. Normally the

- County redquires two witnesses before they will take
someone to court.

The Association will provide any owner with knowledge of other writ-
ten complaints about an uncontrolled animal which has been filed
with us. Also, the Association intends to take action unilat-
erally against animals running loose or causing increased main-
tenance in common areas where this is observed by the staff.
The purpose for handling this situation in this manner is for the
following reasons:
1) You are paying property taxes for professional animal
control. '
2) Your community Assoclation does not have money budgeted
nor is 1t equipped to effectively respond to Animal
Control related problems.
3) Orange County, after they have done a Preliminary investi-
gation, if requested to do so, will take the offender toc Court.
' VT
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COMPRIHENSTVE LANDSCAPE
Starting early this month, we will begin treating our mosguito breeding areas,
on & monthly basis. This 1s a new program we're begimning and we hope it will
be effective.

Vle are continulng our efforts in gopher and squirrel control. The burrows
these animals create can form channels for water run-off and cause serious
erosion problems. We have many traps set throughout our community, and are
continually checking them and resetting or moving them. We have good suc-
cess with gophers but the sguirrels are much more difficult to catch,

Several areas in our community have been recently replanted, and we would ask
your help in keeping children (and adults) off them. The bank up from
Cabrillo in the Shores area has recently been planted, as have the Marlin-
spike Dr. area and a section of new lawn along Miguel Shores Road. We might
add that any traffic on the banks, and this is happening in several areas, is
fo be discouraged as it leads to continued erosion and causes expensive
repair.

As we get into fall, we find our bermuda grass and crab grass infestations
going dormant. The crab grass will disappear and be taken over this winter
by our ccol season grasses, blue grass and perennial rye. We will be appl-
ying pre-emergents in the spring to stop the new crab grass seeds from
sprouting and applylng crab grass killer to these plants that do come up.

BOR OB O®OE % OE ¥ N K O X ¥ ¥ ﬁ'% BOXOE %O % ¥ ¥ OB ¥ R E R F KB R R R XXX RN
DVMPRESSIVE, EXAMPLE — Cbserved lést paper bick—up day was a resgldent

gathering up scores of newspapers that had blown into the street and along

the sidewalk. While walking her dog (on leash, of course) she noticed the

mess, and instead of fuming with blaming complaints, she did something

about it.

"You don't have to be THE best. You only have to be YOUR best."

Norman Lear, Founder-Producer
ATI, IN THE FAMILY

The ecological fact is this:
Either save the planet
Or cease to exist!




SECURITY COIMITTEE

First and foremost, we would like to remind you agaln to keep your car doors and
windows locked at all times and certainly not to leave anythling of value in sight.
Unfortunately, several ladies have had their purses stolen out of their cars at
the beach parking lot while enjoying a stroll on the beach. Sad, but true !

Do not hesitate to call the Sheriff's Department (ZEnith 7-9999 toll free) if
you notice anything unusual in your reighborhood or in the community. They
have a "sympathetic ear" and frequently the complaint or information you pro-—
vide may be the missing link in helping them tie "loose ends' of a particular
problem situation together. If you are wondering about calling the Sheriff
about a particular situation - don't ponder - do it!l! Also, it is essential
that the Sheriff be notified if your decal or lkey card 1s stclen. A formal
report of the theft will then be filled out. Also, immediabely thereafter,
inform the Community Center office of same at 493-0122,

Anyone wishing to contact the Securlty Committee Chairman can do so by call-
ing the Community Center office and stating his/her name, address, phone
number, problem and time of occurrence. This information will be forwarded
to him via his file in the office and proper and speedy follov-up undertaken.

- Mnother reminder - it is each and every resident's responsibility to inform
the appropriate guard gate, including guests, service persomnel and the NEW
requirement for admitting realtors. The guards are authorized tg allgw
entry into the commmnity only if the name of the "guest" is on file with the
guard for the particular day in question; otherwise he/she will be turned
away.

Ovners, whose homes are for sale, but, who are not on the premises during
regular working hours or are ocut-of town owners must file a letter with the
Community Center business office suthorizing realtors to come into the com-
munity to show their home. A copy of this letter will also be given to the
guards so that the realtors may gain admittance. This is for your protection
and in no way interferes with the ability to sell your home. 'The other guard-
gated communities along the coastal area allow realtors in by appointment
only (other than on "caravan day"), and as we all know, people manage to buy
and sell homes in those communities. Afterall, we're not meant to be a
cruise-through cormunity or a place of recrestion on days off for those few
who take advantage of their realtor status! The above procedure has been
approved by the Board of Directors and will be Implenented. Cooperation on
the part of all residents will help make life more palatable for the puards,
and in turn, offer us all better security, which the majority of us want.

SECURTTY COMALTIRE
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wHO'S WHO AND WHAT'S DOING

By Albert and Bertha Johnson

This month we salute Russéll Paslaqua in recognition of his
devoted and distinctive service to our community. Russ 1s the
man behind the paper drive, a conservation plan he tried in
valn to get going long before he finally called upon the Niguel
Shores Men's Club for sponsorship. The filscal frults and human
benefits of that project are a source of community prilde, as

will be Russell's impending project of aluminum salvage.

Active since he and his wife, Helén, first joined Niguel Shores

in 1973, Russ has served as treasurer of the board under three
administrations, 1s currently treasurer of the Men's Club and is
oni the Recreation Committee. His background of many years as
supervisor of marketing accounting for Tidewater 01l adds immea-
surably to his service. Russ and Helen have two married daughters

and a son.

WHAT'S DOING? In this Thanksgiving month, a lot of people are
giving thanks for tree thinning, security tightening, and a new
board hard at work with problem solving. Did our Pilgrim '
Fathers have such worries? Tree thinning?No doubt, but for
different reasons. Security tightening? Yazza! There was all
them Indians. Problems for solving? Plenty!

Well, they weathered through, passing on to theilir progeny a
nation in the making. It is still in the making, just as our

halcyon corner of it 1is still in process of "becoming."

Being in on the process is an exciting adventure that is cause
for much thanksgiving as we walk our beach, surf off our shores,
ride about our pleasant streets, stroll along our paseos, greet
friendly children, pat friendly dogs (on leash!), admire wily
cats, stop to chat with neighbors and smell the November ailr
tangy with wood smoke and scent of barbeques. All this plus
tennis, swimming, jacuzzi, sauna, and coffee at the center.

If only we knew some Indians with whom to share our bounty!




RECREATION COMMITTEE

SUNDAY, October 22nd. saw another one of the Recreation Committee sponsored
pancake breakfasts and 138 hungry souls certainly helped make it a sucess.

Naturally, as with any of the Committee events, many volunteers were "recruited"
and their services were nuchly appreciated. A special vote of thanks to Helen
Baltimore, Naney Buchanan, Candy Burroughs, Jean Charndler, Camille Drey, Linda
Duffer, Margaret Rippin, Lois Songer, Marcy Tonkinson, Rosemary Velarde and
Madeleine Wheeler, who worked in the various capacities of sausage cookers,
kitchen helpers, cashier, table and room decorator and cookbook sellers.

An extra special vote of thanks goes to Dale Baltimore, John Densmore, Harold
MeGrath and Jerry Quinlan, our "Chefs Extracrdinaire” who preferred cooking
over ternis playing this Sunday morning and without whose efforts there
wouldn't have been any pancakes. Also, thanks to Cathy Quijano, who tech-
nically was still on vacation, but who came down to lend a helping hand and
ended up being photographer and chief bottle washer.

Iots of work is involved in putting on these funetions, but mueh fun too. If
any of you would like to help at future functions, please drop a note with
your name ard phone number into the Recreatlon file at the Commnity Center
office. It's a good way to get to know your fellow community menbers.

JUST A REMINDERI Although summer weather still seems to be with us, Christmas
is less than two months away. There are still coples of the NIGUEL SHORES
COMMUNTITY COOKROOK available. They make ideal stocking stuffers, teacher's
gifts or an addition to your own collection. They are available for your
perusal and purchase, at a cost of $4.25, through Cathy Quijano at the
Community Center office.

Fllen Harna " Dorothy Dudley
Chailrman ' Co-Chairman

SPAGHETTI FEED

It's spaghetti time again! Join your neighbors for a deliclous
dinner at the Community Center, Friday, November 17, from 6:00-
8:30 P.M. Dinner includes: Spaghetti, garlic bread, salad and
coffee or punch. ONLY $1.00 per person. BEER and WINE will be
avallable,

If you would like to help; cook pasta, serve spaghetti, sell
tleketseee s s wwiws e e+ 2. PLEASE contact the Community Center and
ask for Cathy Quijano, Recreation Manager 1493-0122.

THANK YOU !

ROv 78







THANKSGIVING HOURS

The Recreation Center will be CLOSED Thursday
November 23rd. for Thanksgiving. Tennis reser-
vations for Saturday will be taken Friday.

Cathy Quijano
Recreation Manager
4g3-0122

R I T T T T i N N S e e A

SPECIAL ARTS & CRAFTS PROJECT

Design-a-plate

Here is your chance to design your own éne of a kind
Simply attend the speclal crafts session, Monday, Nov.
6 th. from 3-5 PM at the Rec. Center. At this session you
simply draw a picture and then we send the pictures off to be
made into plastic plates. The plates make great Christmas
gifts or decorations. The plates should be back in time for
Christmas. SIGN-UP at the Community Center, 193-0122 by
Friday, Nov.Ath. FEE: $1.50 per plate.

plate.

Cathy Quijano

Recreation Manager
T N I T T i e S A

SKATING

7-11 yr. olds

The October response to the skating at Skate Palace was very
affirmative. The children all wanted another day in November.
STGN-UP'S will be taken at the Rec. Center. It 1s necessary
for you to sign a RELEASE FORM for your child; Please sign-up

prior to Nov. 15th., so we will have adequate time to find
drivers.

Nov. 1l7th.- Friday
$1.50 for entry & rentals

Linda Duffer
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LAS VEGAS TRIP
There are a few more days left to sign-up for the Las Vegas
Trip. Checks should be iﬁ by November HEE. It sounds like fun,
golng on a bus with friends from our community. The cost is

$55.00 per person which includes: Bus transportation and hotel
accommodations at teh Stardust Hotel. Departure date is:

November 29th. For more information call Rec. Center or U493-0676.

Mr. Velarde

S S e

LADIES DAY TENNIS

A FUN tournament is planned for Thursday, November 9th.........
9:30 AM to 12 noon. Everyone is a winner ! ! ! | |

Luncheon at Marliene Smith's following tournament's.

33492 ABALONE DRIVE '
R.S.V.P. by Monday - Nov. 6th. COST $1.00

Mary Lou Delaney - 493-6613
Marlene Smith 493-0557

e s N R i T T R S A

BRIDGE

Response to the article last month was just great! Forty people
signed up, twelve.as individuals and fourteen couples, so
(obviously) if everyone shows up we will have ten tables. Letters
have been sent explaining procedure for the first get-together.
If yours didn't arrive, or if you haven't signed up yet and stili
want to play, the plan is to meet at 7:30 pm November 3 at the

Rec. Center. Some people have been asked to bring card tables,
as there are ohly three at the Clubhouse. We also will need
cards because there is NO money in the Recreation budgét for such
things. We will also discuss the possibility of having two
tables in four or five different homes at future meetings.

Bridge Committee
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Come Christmas ShoP
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MOVING along with Christmas Crafting: The Mothers Club

will meet 5 times in November: 11/3 Fri. Kristy Knoska

9:30-12 RSVP 493-0914
11/7 Tues. Beth Erilckson
9:30-12 RSVP L493-9458
11/1L Tues. Kathy Smith
9:30-12 RSVP 661-2218
11/21 Tues. Julie Smart
9:30-12 Lo6-L4536

11/28 Tues. Paula Matus
9:30-11:30 RSVP Lop-4362

DON'T FORGET THE CHILDRENS CHRISTMAS FAIR WILL BE:

SATURDAY December 10th.

Mark your Calendars !

Patty McCreary
831""3388 NOV ,7 8
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NIGUEL SHORES WOMEN'S CLUB

"GETTING TO KNOW YOU Is the theme selected by the Club for
the next year. To carry out the theme, our first meeting

will be a Tea given by the new officers. All members and
new women residents are invited to come and get acquainted
with each other and your new officers. Throughout the

year we hope to bring some new ildeas and programs but will
continue with the old activities to promote fun, friendship
and community service, the principles on which the club
was formed. The Tea will be .held in the Multipurpose Room
at the Community Center from 2-4 PM on Thursday, Nov. 2nd.
Please come, we warit to GET TO KNOW YOU !

Please put these dates on your calendar:

Nov. 2nd. Thursday Tea, 2-4 PM
Nov. 9th. 'Thursday Crafts, 10-2 PM Bring your lunch !

Nov. 16th. Thursday Noon-Lunch at Sully's in 01d City
Plaza in San Clemente. Meet at the
Community Center for car pooling at
11:30 AM :

Lois Songer
Club President

I T T S i i A TR S S S A I A I A
POTLUCK POTLUCK POTLUCK

Sunday, November 19th, 1978

All adults are invited, especially newcomers to our
community. Phone a committee member regarding what to
bring---a casserole, salad, or dessert. Bring your dwn
plates and tableware and your own particular brand of
cheer.

Happy time - 6:00 P.M.
Dinner at 7:00 P.M.
Come and enjoy a friendly get-together with your neighbors.

Madeleine Wheeler 493-5727
Jackie Maier . Log-9654

Mary Holmes . hg3-2624
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NIGUEL SHORES MEN'S CLUB ACTIVITIES

On Tuesday, November 7th., Election Day... our breakfast
meeting will be held at the BRIG Restaurant, 25250 E. La ‘
Paz Road, Laguna Hills (near San Diego Freeway), at 8:45 am.

The November 21st. meeting will be held, as usual, at the
Community Center at 8:30 am. Come join your neighbors and
enjoy a delicious hot breakfast for only $L.25cesemsnnnun
a great bargain!

Our golfers and wives enjoyed an overnight trip to Rancho
California on October 24th. and 25th...Lots of golf and
good fun !

Golfer of the Month Hat was given to Buck Ewing for his
sterling play at San Juan Hills where he shot an 81 with
a 19 handicap for a 62 net! Even then he three-putted

a number of greens and even four-putted one !

While golf is one of the major activities of the Men's
Club, we are currently organizing a group to play "Over-
the~line Baseball". Bob Alexander and Bob Holmes are -
co-managers. Also, plans are being formulated to have a
bowling team or teams in one of the local leagues.

On December 8th, The Men's Club will hold their annual
Christmas Dinner Dance at the beautiful El Niguel Country
Club. A full course roast beef dinner plus dancing and
other entertainment for $13. per person! There will be an
"Open" cocktail bar. It is our sincere hope that everyone
will come at 6:00 PM for cocktails. Last year everyone
attended the cocktail party at the Club... and it was a
perfect way to toast your friends and meet your neighbors,
a jolly start for the Christmas season! Tickets are
limited....... .+ .CONTACT Buck Ewlng, Jack Fellows or

: Lew Peck.

Charles W. Smith
President

NOV 7 8
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Mens Club ﬂw‘g stmas Dinner Dance
December 8+h ... El Niguel Courdry Club

Once agaln...The Niguel Shores Men's Club
will hold their annual Christmas Dinner Dance
at the beautiful El1 Niguel Country Club, on
Friday, December 8%th.

Plan now...mark your social calendar, start
the festive Christmas season with your friends.
Enjoy cocktails, a full course gourmet dinner,
sing carols, superb entertainment and after
dinner dancing.

Cocktails from 6 to 7:30 (cash bar) All Men's
Club members and guests are requested to come
early, so our cocktail party will include
everyone in the fun. It's a perfect time to
meet your neilghbors.

Dinner will be served at 7:30 PM

"Price is $26.00 per couple, $13.00 singles
(does not include cost of cocktails or wine)

Make reservations soon, tickets will be limited !
Charles Smith, President
Barclay Ewing, Chalrman

John Fellows
Lewis Peck
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NIGUEL SHORES NEWSPAPER RECYCLING PROGRAM

NEWSPAPER PICK-UP DAYS IN NOVEMBER: 13th. & 27th.

Our pick-up of October 9th. was only 10,190 pounds. Many
schools in the area are having paper drives, and although
we are glad that the papers are being recycled, we hope
that 1t won't have a permanent effect upon our own pro- ;
gram. i

Since February 6th. our total tonnage of paper recycled
for eight months amounts to 213,320 pounds, or almost
107 tons. On the basis of 17 trees required to make a
ton of newsprint, that's 1,819 trees saved from destruc-
tion. During that period we have raised $2,074.76 to

be used for betterment of our Community Center.

EXPENDED so far for Community improvement:

(1) $200 toward the piano for the Recreation
and general purpose room at the Center.

(2) $187 Potted plantes for the Community Center

(3) $1000 pledged to complete the acoustic
treatment of the Communlty Center general
purpose room.

(4) $300 pledged for two picnic tables and 2
barbecue units for Community Center Park
and Playground area.

(5) Other miscellaneous pledged and expended-$300.

Our recycler has asked that we remind our residents again -
'no slick magazines - no plastic bags - no string - and
please - dilscontinue using grocery bags, (they can't be
recycled and must be removed before using their contents).
The Pennysaver and similar brochures are OK. Just stack
the paper under a weight, or use a carton.

Starting about November 17 we will have our aluminum
receptacle installed next to the Community Center Trash
bin, and you can start bringing aluminum to be recycled.
All aluminum beverage cans, ple pans, cake pans and even TV
dinner trays are recycable. However, please avoid TIN
CANS, or other non aluminum metals. If in doubt, try a
magnet on 1t. If the magnet picks it up - it's not
aluminum.

By the way - Budwelser beer has been coming in Tin Cans
lately. They have no seams and look like aluminum, but
are NOT acceptable. Try the magnet test on them before
including them with your aluminum salvage.

In the meantime - keep those newspapers coming and save your
aluminum. STASH THEM-DON'T TRASH THEM
K. Russell Paslaqua, Treasurer NDV’?%_—$
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